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Dear Friends of the Barrington Park District,  
 
Yesterday afternoon Governor Pritzker issued an Executive Order moving the entire state of Illinois to 
Tier 3 of mitigation in order to help stop the spread of COVID-19.  This order begins on Friday, November 
20, 2020 at 12:01am until further notice.  Tier 3 impacts recreation is several ways.  Here are some 
updates & changes you will find at the park district during this time: 
 
Fitness Center: 

 Masks must be worn at all times (nose & mouth must be covered) including during cardio work 
outs, no exceptions. 

 The fitness center will be closed on Sundays November 22 & 29 or until we move into Tier 2 or 
lower of mitigation. 

 The fitness center will use Sign Up Genius reservation system that can be found on the fitness 
page of our website www.barringtonparkdistrict.org beginning Thursday, November 19th at 
10am.  Reservations will be available online in one week increments.  Reservations must be 
made the day prior by 5pm.  Per Department of Commerce and Economic Opportunity guidelines 
walk ins WILL NOT be accepted.  You may call the fitness desk 847.304.5279 to see about 
availability for day of reservations.  Walk ins WILL NOT be accepted.   Instructions on using Sign 
Up Genius are posted on the website.  Any questions, contact the fitness desk or Health and 
Fitness Manager for assistance at 847.304.5279 or agabel@barringtonparkdistrict.org.  

 All group exercise classes have been cancelled, including Team Training, Jazzercise and Silver 
Sneakers until Tier 2 or lower of mitigation 

 The fitness center will remain open with a capacity of 21 patrons 

 The track will remain open with a capacity of 10 

 1:1 personal training may continue with advance notice 
 
Front Desk: 

 The front desk will be open Monday – Friday beginning Friday, November 20 from 8:30am – 6pm 
until we move to Tier 2 or lower of mitigation 

 The front desk will be open 8am – noon on Saturdays, November 21 & 28 until we move to Tier 2 
or lower of mitigation 

 The front desk will be closed on Sundays, November 22 & 29 until we move to Tier 2 or lower of 
mitigation 

 
K.E.E.P. 2.0: 

 K.E.E.P. 2.0 will be allowed to continue as scheduled. 

 K.E.E.P. will follow the guidelines given by ISBE and IDPH. 
 
Preschool: 

 Preschool will continue to run as scheduled. 

 Preschool will follow the guidelines given by IDPH and DCFS. 
 

 
Athletic: 

 All indoor athletics both for youth and adult are cancelled until we move to Tier 2 or lower of 
mitigation.  This includes but not limited to: 
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Athletics: 

 All indoor youth and adult athletics are cancelled until Tier 2 or lower of mitigation.  This includes 
but not limited to: 

o Basketball 
o Pickleball 
o Flag football 
o Cheerleading, some classes will continue virtually 
o Poms, some classes will continue virtually 
o Dance, some classes will continue virtually 
o Karate 

 
 
Indoor Recreation Classes: 

 All indoor in person classes such as but not limited to, drawing, early childhood, dog obedience 
are cancelled until Tier 2 or lower of mitigation 

 A variety of virtual programs will continue.  Keep checking Facebook and Park District website for 
updated virtual classes. 

 
Parks: 

 The parks will continue to be open for your outdoor enjoyment.   

 Playgrounds will remain open. 

 The Golf Learning Center will remain open until snow comes! 

 The BASH Skate Park will remain open until snow comes! 

 All indoor bathrooms at all parks are closed.   
 
Please check our website and Facebook pages for updated information, as things can change.  
 
We look forward to seeing you all soon. 
 
Stay Safe and Stay Healthy, 
Teresa Jennings 
Executive Director 
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